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CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY 
 

Mrs Ann Dismorr, Director of the United Nations Relief and Works 
Agency (UNRWA) in Lebanon,  

Mrs Annamaria Laurini, Representative of the United Nations Children's 
Fund (UNICEF) in Lebanon, 

Volunteers and staff, 

Dear children,  

Ladies and gentlemen, 

 
It is my pleasure to be here today to mark the end of a summer of 
recreational and educational activities for around 6 000 Palestinian 
children – both from Lebanon and Syria – funded by the European 
Union and organised by UNRWA, in cooperation with UNICEF. 
 



The European Union is the main contributor to UNRWA. We have taken 
a proactive role in supporting UNRWA deal with the additional needs 
for services, in particular education, following the influx of Palestine 
refugees from Syria to Lebanon.  
 
Through UNRWA, the EU has provided shelter support, funding for the 
reconstruction of Nahr el Bared camp, as well as assistance to improve 
the water and solid waste infrastructure in several camps.  
 
In the field of education, the support from the EU has already allowed 
for improving infrastructures in schools, the hiring of additional 
teachers, as well as new supplies such as books – and of course the 
summer activity programme that we hope has been enjoyed by all of you 
children here today, as well as the thousands of other children in 30 
locations across the twelve 12 camps in Lebanon. 
 
Today is also an opportunity to thank the 460 trained animators and 
supervisors who have made this summer programme possible. They 
have organised sports activities, training in arts, handicrafts, storytelling, 
cinema, and even clown shows, in addition to activities revolving around 
environmental health, human rights, conflict resolution and tolerance.  
 
We hope that these summer activities have fostered friendships between 
you, friendships between Palestine refugees from Syria and those from 
Lebanon that will grow even stronger as the new school year begins with 
integrated classes for both groups of children.  
 
Cherish these friendships, and keep playing and learning.  
 
Thank you for your attention. 


